
SRES - NFIR 
 

50% of employees are not well conversant in availing 

and using e-passes / PTOs and also due to errors in 

HRMS, etc.  NFIR repeatedly represented to Railway 

Board vide letters dated 29.10.2020, 23.11.2020, 

24.12.2020 & 15.01.2021 to issue physical (manual) 

passes. 

Now, Board had extended the deadline to issue manual 

passes till 28.02.2021 vide Board Letter No. PC-VII/2020/ 

HRMS/6 dated 22.01.2021.  

NFIR/SRES demands the Railway Board to issue both  

e-passes / manual passes on emergency based on 

employee’s option. 
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